TOWN OF COUNTY LINE

Regular Meeting
February 8, 2021

I. Call to Order

Mayor Arthur Self called to order the regular meeting of the
Council at 7:00pm on February 8, 2021.

iIl. Roll Call

The roll call was had. The following persons were present: Mayor
Arthur Self, Councilors Myrtle VanKleeck, Eugene Kiley, John King,
Brenda Lowe and Steve Brewer.

iIll. Approval of Minutes and Financials
The Minutes from the February regular meeting were read.
Eugene Kiley made the motion to accept as read. Seconded by
Brenda Lowe. Motion carried.
The Financials for February were given. Brenda Lowe made the
motion to accept them as given. Steve Brewer seconded. Motion
carried.

1IV. Old Business

1. Mayor Self is to get with Steve and set up a meeting with
Commissioner Washburn about the roadwork needed in the
town.

2. The Town’s Audit is not completed.

The 2021 year budget is awaiting the results of the Audit.

4. The Clerk said that all the annual Ethic Statement of Economic
Interest forms are completed .

5. Mayor Self commented that the Streaming System has been
received. It should be installed and ready to use for the next
Council Meeting.

@



New Business

1. Mayor Self shared a Municipal Debris Removal
Program document from the Alabama League of
Municipalities. It would require us to pay into the Fund
and sign a MOU with the plan. A copy was given to the
Council for review and to be brought up at the next
meeting. ‘

2. Itis time to renew the Web Site Name and protection
plan. A 3 year renewal costs $344.58. The option was
given to the Council to renew or not. Steve Brewer
made the motion to renew and extend the plan for 3
years. John King seconded. Motion carried.

3. Mayor Self presented an estimate for electrical repairs
~ to the townhall. These consists of restori'ng the ground
to the electrical panel, replacing our florescent lights
with LED, replacing the building sign light with a LED

flood light having a day/night sensor. Total for this
work is estimated at $2,425.00. Brenda Lowe made the
motion to proceed with the work. Eugene Kiley
seconded. Motion carried.

4. The Morrison’s annexation request has been given to

- the attorney. We should have paperwork to vote on at
the next meeting.

5. The Attorney tells us that the Green Acres subdivision
covenant is the responsibility of the subdivision
contractor and the residents of Green Acres. The Town
of County Line is responsible for issuing the building
permit and ensuring a structure is constructed in
accordance with the Town Building Code.



6. A final print of the Mobile Home Ordinance was
presented to the Council. This will be tabled till the
next meeting so the council has time to read it.

7. The Mayor emailed a copy of the Nuisance Ordinance
to the Council for review. A work session will be
scheduled to specifically address this ordinance.

8. Steve Brewer reported that the streetlight update is
well under way. It should be completed soon.

ADJOURNMENT

A motion to adjourn was made by Myrtle VanKleeck
and seconded by John King. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Lucy K. Kiley, Clerk



